FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
The purpose of the request 

Disability Law Service is currently finalising a research project into the current charging system for non-residential care in England which will be published in May 2024. As part of this research, we previously submitted a FOI request to you on 24th September 2021 (ref: FOI 23878/FOI 24142). Before we publish, we would like to ensure that we are accurately reflecting your current policy. All information provided will help us to assess the impact that care charges are having on Disabled people in England. 

Requested information 

We previously requested that you provide us with your most recent compliance with the public sector equality duty, regarding the impact of charging adults in need for the non-residential care and support they receive under the Care Act 2014, in accordance with s.149 Equality Act 2010. 

You responded that "the charging policy could be found at https://www.leicester.gov.uk/media/179202/charging-policy-2019.pdf"

Please can you confirm if you now have a more recent compliance with the public sector equality duty, regarding the impact of charging adults in need for the non-residential care and support they receive under the Care Act 2014, in accordance with s.149 Equality Act 2010. 

If so, please outline what changes have occurred since your initial response, and provide us with your more recent compliance.
Answer:
The Council holds the information you have asked for. It is available under section 21 of the FOI Act – information accessible elsewhere. Please see here for the updated policy where you can see any changes: https://www.leicester.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/adult-social-care/what-happens-when-you-need-our-support/paying-for-your-care/adult-social-care-charging-policy/
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
